

WGC Seniors Committee Mtg Minutes 17th January 2019

Present: J Sinclair, R Jennings, L Harris, A Moore, D Morris, A Roberts, J Coward, R Arthur **Apology:** Pete Harper

Minutes of previous meeting Accepted as a true record

Actions Outstanding

- A sub-committee to be formed to agree on winners' medals **JS/DM/BJ**
- Past Seniors Captains honours board **RJA**

Finance The seniors Christmas lunch was subsidised by approximately £200.

Club Committee Meeting De-Brief

The location of the seniors' captains honours board was agreed

Club Fixtures and competitions

The 2019 teams fixtures list is complete. Sherborne GC has withdrawn and been replaced by Meryck Park GC. The 2020 programme is being drafted, many changes will be required due to calendar progression.

Complaints have been voiced by many clubs that team matches are taking too long to complete. A prolonged discussion ensued to consider amendment of dress code and meal format to reduce time.

It was agreed that team captains should canvass the opinions of their players.

In the interim, at WGC, players will be expected to change into jacket and tie after play and that the meal will consist of one course and coffee only. New cost for match meal to be agreed with caterer.

WGC Teams will be expected to follow the format decided at other clubs **JC/LH/TF**

Open Competitions

DM stated that 2019 spring open and whisky scramble competitions flyers have been sent out to other clubs and published on empire golf. The cost for home players is yet to be agreed and advertised. **DM**

Twelve entries have already been received for the whisky scramble **RJA**

A.O.B.

- Training may be required for operation of the new electronic score board **JS**
- AGM (27th February) details to be finalised at the next meeting. The committee nomination sheet was completed and will be promulgated **JS/RJA**
- Individual reports for the AGM to be available for review at next committee meeting on 14th February **JS/DM/BJ/PH**
- On their standing down from the Committee the members thanked Alan Roberts and Alan Moore for their extremely hard work over a great number of years – they will be sadly missed
- Tony Fellows has suggested that a Dyson hand dryer be purchased for the gents toilet
- The Captain will produce a news letter for inclusion in Des's website **JS**

The next committee meeting will be held at 09.00 on Wednesday the 14th February 2019

Ron Arthur, Secretary